
01.10.2021 

Dear Families, 
 

We have our new School’s Parliament for this year and our School’s Prime Minister is Ellycia in Y6.  

Here is her message to you: 
 

“I want to find out if everybody in the school community is happy and healthy so I will be chatting to 

all the children to find out their feelings, thoughts and hopes. Then I will be able to improve things 

in school. Parents, if your children are more comfortable telling you how they feel, then please leave 

me a message in the office. Look out for our Parliament Post Box coming soon to the office reception 

area. Drop me a line if you think of any great ideas.” 
 

Thanks, 

 Ellycia 

PARKING: Please do not park in the staff car park or use it as a turn around.  This is something 

which we always ask, but particularly important at the moment,  as we are using the gates around the 

car park as entrances to school, so there are lots of people in the car park.  Please help us keep your 

children safe! 
 

Also, we have received a letter from the Parish Council asking that parent/carers do not park on the 

village green.   
 

Added, to this we have had a complaint from a resident regarding parents parking in the pull in near 

the council houses.  Please be aware that this area is for the residents of the houses.  We do 

appreciate that parking near the school is difficult however the Willoughby Arms have always 

offered their car park to parents to help alleviate the problem. 
 

PHOTOGRAPHS: Online ordering is still available until Sunday night.  
 

LABELLING CLOTHES: Mrs Seymour is finding several items of clothing scattered about but, 

unfortunately, with no name so they cannot be returned to the owner.  Please ensure you put your 

child’s name in their clothing - Thank you.  

Invitation to the opening of  

St Helena’s Portrait Gallery 
 

Friday 8th October at 9am 
 

Come and see the display of children’s self portraits 

in our corridors (please do not go into classrooms as 

the children are learning!).  Then stay for a tea/

coffee in the hall. 



The Reception children will be visiting Tattershall Farm Park on Wednesday 6th October 2021.  The children 

will leave school at 9:15am and will return for the end of the school day. 
 

They will need school uniform, warm waterproof coat, sensible shoes, packed lunch and plenty to drink. 

 

We, kindly, ask for a contribution of £19.50 towards the cost of this visit.  Payments can be made via 

Parentmail or please complete the slip below and return to the school office by Monday 4th October. 

 

—————————————————————————————————————- 

 

Reception children visit Tattershall Farm Park. 

 

I/We enclose a contribution of £19.50 towards the visit to  Tattershall Farm Park. 

 

Child’s name …………………………………………………. 
 

 

Signed ……………………………………………………………..    Date ……………………………………………………………..  

As part of their studies of “The Great Fire of London” , Year 1 and Year 2 children will be visiting Alford 

Fire Station during the school day on Thursday 14th October 2021. 
 

We, kindly, ask for a contribution of £2.85 towards the cost of transport for this visit.  Payments can be 

made via Parentmail or please complete the slip below and return to the school office by Monday 11th 

October. 

—————————————————————————————————————- 
 

Y1 and Y2 visit Alford Fire Station. 

 

I/We enclose a contribution of £2.85 towards the cost of the visit to Alford Fire Station for  

 

Child’s name ………………………………………..……………….. 

 

 

Signed ……………………………………………………………..    Date ……………………………………………………………..  



On Thursday 7th October, 2021 Year 3 and Year 4 will be walking in the footsteps of Captain John Smith 

who used to walk from Willoughby to school in Alford (across fields!).  The children are required to wear 

uniform on top, however, can wear non uniform trousers. They will also need to wear good walking shoes (as 

they are going across fields) and a waterproof coat. Please can the children bring a drink of water, a spare 

pair of shoes and a carrier bag, they will also need a small back pack to carry this in.  The children will be 

returning by coach and we, kindly, ask for a donation of £2 towards the cost of the transport.  Payments can 

be made via Parentmail or please complete the slip below and return to the school office by Monday 4th 

October. 
 

—————————————————————————————————————- 
 

Y3 and Y4 walk to Alford. 

 

I/We enclose a contribution of £2.00 towards the transport cost of the return from the walk to Alford. 

 

Child’s name …………………………………………………. 
 

 

Signed ……………………………………………………………..    Date ……………………………………………………………..  

Year 2 will be swimming this year starting on Friday 5th November, 2021. until Friday 25th March 2021.  The 

cost per week is £6.45, and we kindly ask for the following contributions for the 3 terms as follows: 
 

Term 2 - 5th November until 17th December - £45.15. 

Term 3 - 7th January until 11th February - £38.70. 

Term 4 - 25th February until 25th March - £32.25 
 

Payments can be made via Parentmail or at the school office. 
 

If the children would like to bring a small snack and a drink for after swimming they are welcome to. 

 

—————————————————————————————————————- 
 

Year 2 Swimming - Term 2. 

 

I/We enclose a contribution of £45.15 towards the cost of swimming for Term 2. 

 

Child’s name …………………………………………………. 
 

 

Signed ……………………………………………………………..    Date ……………………………………………………………..  



The butternut squash plants are trailing all over the vegetable patch and as the 

leaves are beginning to wilt in the cooler weather, there are quite a few orange 

butternut squashes appearing from under the leaves.  I picked one last Saturday 

and made some soup by adding a small onion, some ginger and herbs from the 

garden.  It made a lovely lunch with some fresh french bread.  The other squashes 

I can cut and store in the garage to eat during autumn. 
 

The herb bed is full of overgrown plants so I need to cut 

and dry some of them to use during the winter.  Most of 

these plants will die down soon, but are very easy to dry 

either in the microwave, or in a dehydrator or naturally 

indoors.  Once dry, they can be crushed and stored in 

small jars.  I noticed the Reception class have a lovely 

new herb bed near their classroom.  I hope you will be able to smell the lovely 

herbs and find out which varieties you are growing. 
 

All the vegetables in the new greenhouse are now ready 

to harvest, so the next job is to cut the peppers, the 

last few tomatoes, cucumbers and aubergines and then 

compost all the plants, empty the pots and give the greenhouse a 

clean.  Something to do on a sunny day.  Cleaning the glass means that more light 

can reach any plants growing in there during the winter. 

 

Love from Mrs Fulwood. 

Harvest Festival 

Please come and join us on  

Friday 8th October at 2pm 

at St Helena’s Church, Willoughby 

 

Donations of tins or packaged food for the food bank will 

be gratefully received. Please can the children bring this 

into school in the morning. 

Thank you. 



 

 

Freddie 

Diary Dates 2021/2022 

 

OCTOBER 

6th  Reception children visit Tattershall Farm 

  Park 

7th  Y3 & Y4 follow John Smith’s footsteps to 

  school in Alford (Church). 

7th  5:30-8:30pm QEGS, Alford Open Evening 

8th  2pm Harvest Festival in Church 

13th  Y1 Parents’ meetings 

14th  Y1 & Y2 visit Alford Fire Station 

17th  Forest Church at St Helena’s Church 

18th-20th Year 4/5/6 Residential at Caythorpe 

21st  End of Term 1. 

22nd  Staff Training Day 

 

NOVEMBER 

1st   School Opens - Term 2 

4th  St Helena’s Open Day and Open Evening 

5th  Y2 swimming starts. 

18th  Flu immunisations. 

18th  James Mayhew, author, visiting Y2 

 

 

DECEMBER  

6th-9th Y5 and Y6 Bikeability 

17th  2pm Christingle Service 

17th  End of Term 2 

20th   Staff Training Day 

 

JANUARY 2022 

4th  School Opens—Term 3 

 

FEBRUARY 

11th  End of Term 3 

21st  School Opens - Term 4 

 

MARCH 

31st   End of Term 4 

 

APRIL 

1st  Staff Training Day 

20th  School Opens—Term 5 

 

MAY 

27th  End of Term 5 

 

JUNE  

6th  School Opens—Term 6 

 

JULY 

22nd  End of Term 6 










